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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)
Report for May 21, 2007
The Committee convened at 7:30 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum?)

· Barbara Anderson

· Kenneth Wicks


· Rose Williams
· Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent COC members:

· Rich Carlson (resigned)
· Louis Barbash

· Maurice Cook

· Jesse Rauch (resigned) 

Community members: 

· Annisteen Wicks

· Mark Grace, Trees for Capitol Hill

· Max Skolnik, KidPower DC
I. 
Feedback from May ANC meeting:

1. Funding approved for grant application from Urban Family Development, Inc.
2. The Commissioners approved a recommendation from the ABL Committee to have the COC develop a plan to recognize merchants entering into voluntary agreements.  At Commissioner Beatty's request (as Chair of the ABL) this will be placed on the June COC agenda.  Commissioner Beatty would like to be present for the initial discussions and could not attend the May COC meeting.
II. 
Alternate photocopy service

The owner/manage of Anointed Visions on H St. has agreed to send the paperwork necessary to establish a corporate account but it has not yet been received. 

III. 
Grant application from Trees for Capitol Hill
1. Mark Grace of Trees for Capitol Hill (TFCH) presented their grant application for $380 (not to exceed) to pay for Treegators – watering devices – for street trees within the ANC 6A boundaries. TFCH will take responsibility for placing the Treegators on street trees where residents of ANC  6A have committed to watering.  They will also collect the Treegators at the end of the growing season for re-use in subsequent years.  The COC agreed that it is a wise investment to spend money on improving the survival rate of the trees, most of which are planted at District expense.  The trees will lower air temperatures and noise levels, improve air quality thereby improving the health and quality of life of ANC 6A residents.
Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A approve grant application received from TFCH in the amount of $380 (not to exceed) for Treegators for use on street trees within ANC 6A boundaries.

IV. 
Grant application from KidPower DC

1. Max Skolnik of KidPower DC presented his organization's grant application for $1,000 to pay for costs associated with their summer camp.  They plan to hire instructors to teach skating and dance to the campers.  They would also purchase a digital camera for a photography component.

2. The COC members agreed that KidPower has a good track record and has appropriately used funds previously provided.  Their summer camping program will provide a very worthwhile experience to many students who attend Miner ES and reside in ANC 6A.  The funds they request would pay for key components of this program.

Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A approve grant application received from KidPower DC in the amount of $1,000 to pay for a digital camera and the fees charged by the skating and dance instructors associated with their summer camp program.
V.
Outreach to Grant Applicants

The committee has been contacted by the Schools Libraries program of the Capitol Hill Community Foundation.  They will be submitting grant applications at the June COC meeting.  Subsequent to the May meeting, draft grant applications were received and initial comments provided.
VI.
Membership

Richard Carlson will be unable to attend future meetings of the COC and so is resigning from formal membership on the COC so as not to affect the quorum.  However, he will take the lead on researching the video/audio capture of ANC meetings (see below).  Jesse Rauch has also resigned.
VII.
Video/audio capture of ANC meetings

Commissioner Nixon has informed us that she expects to have access to a broad selection of audio visual equipment when she begins a new job later this summer.  Once she gains access, she will let us know what all is available to her.  In the meantime, Rich Carlson will continue to research the technology (hardware and software) necessary to accomplish this task.

The meeting adjourned 8:30 pm.

Next meeting is June 16, 2007.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson
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